January 2005
We have entered into another year and are excited for what God has in store.  Throughout this entire past year, we have seen God’s rich blessings and mighty hand.  Allow us to share a little of the blessings the Lord has given throughout the last year as a result of your prayers and help.  

After finishing a time of language study and ministry preparation, we arrived to Argentina last January 21st.  We began looking for a house and church building and on March 21st were allowed to see the first service of the Lighthouse Baptist Church of La Plata, Buenos Aires, Argentina.  God began to bless and other doors began to open.  Right away we were able to enter into another city in northern Argentina and have a part in the ministry of the north.  

By the time September rolled around, God was blessing the Lighthouse Baptist Church in La Plata and the Bethesda Baptist Church in the north.  But God had even more plans in store.  We began to make contact with a group of believers in Quilmes (a city 45 minutes away) that desired to start a church and see God do a work.  We entered in and began working diligently in this new work, expecting great things from God.

In October, God brought Miguel Fraga, an Argentine brother from the North, to begin working and assisting in the work.  And then in December we were able to organize both the Lighthouse Baptist Church in La Plata and Grace Baptist Church in Quilmes.  

On our first Sunday service for the new year of 2005, we were able to see an even greater blessing.  Five young preachers preached the evening service along with two testimonies from 2 young ladies and a special from four church girls.  What a blessing it was to see 5 young preachers (Jorge, Mauricio, Fabian, Matias, and Roberto) sitting on the platform! 

God is in the midst and preparing to do a great work.  We have seen His hand, we believe His Word and are waiting on more of His great blessings.  Goals have been set and we believe to see one of the greatest years we have ever experienced – the raising up of an Argentine army to go forth with the Word of God.
We ask you to help us pray for the following things:  #1 – We are right now looking at purchasing some land at a good price in the country to use for church camps, activities, possibly have the institute there, and much more.  #2 – Raise funds for some preachers that are working alongside of me.  #3 – The institute that will be starting at the end of next month.

We thank you very much for your faithful support and prayers.  
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